
In last month’s column, I wrote about 
areas of growth for the American Angus 
Association. Specifically, I mentioned 
that it’s key that we continue to ensure 
that opportunities exist for our members 
to continue to expand while driving 
demand for Angus cattle by finding 
ways to grow market share and market 
relevance.

Plan for relevance
I believe that market relevance drives, 

and ultimately grows market share. In 
fact, I don’t believe that long-term growth 
can occur in a market without providing a 
product that’s relevant. To ensure that we 
continue to grow in relevance with both 
commercial cattlemen and consumers, 
it’s imperative that we continue to 
approach our mission in a strategic and 
disciplined manner.

In 2011, the Association unveiled its 
Long-Range Strategic Plan. Based upon 
input from more than 800 Association 
members along with insight provided by 
focus groups from key market segments 
— seedstock, commercial cow-calf 

producers and cattle feeders — the 
plan focused on driving demand for 
Angus cattle while establishing specific 
initiatives in the areas of: reproduction 
and inventory-based reporting; beef 
education in the retail and foodservice 
sectors; enhanced communications and 
marketing programs; and development of 
DNA technology. 

By all measures, the 2011 plan was 
a resounding success in achieving its 
objectives. There was the launch of 
MaternalPlus®, the grand opening of the 
Certified Angus Beef LLC (CAB) Education 
& Culinary Center, the expansion of 
Angus TV, and the introduction of new 
low-density genomic tests. The success 
of all of these initiatives helped Angus 
grow its market relevance and market 
share. 

Constant effort
Yet, as I’ve said before, we cannot 

rest on our laurels. While the 2011 plan 
ultimately provided great guidance 
to ensure that the Association met its 
strategic objectives, it’s time to renew 

that effort with an updated Long-Range 
Strategic Plan for the Association. 
As before, we’ll gather input from 
our members, while also gathering 
information from the various sectors of 
the industry. 

While crafting a long-term plan 
requires a significant investment of 
time and effort, a useful plan provides 
a disciplined and strategic approach 
for identifying and ultimately achieving 
our goals. Simply put, the plan creates 

a road map for the future that will allow 
us to identify key areas for growth and 
development. 

While the long-range plan is updated 
every five years, I plan to continue to 
leverage the key sectors of the industry 
— leading commercial cow-calf and 
fed-cattle producers — on an annual 
basis by creating advisory boards that 
will provide insight into their needs 
and expectations for the leading beef 
breed association. At the end of the day, 
it’s critical we continue to increase our 
relevance in the marketplace to ensure 
demand for Angus cattle remains strong.

First-quarter success
Finally, the first quarter of our fiscal 

year got off to a good start. Registrations 
were up approximately 2% for the 
quarter while birth, weaning and yearling 
weights were up more than 6%. This is 
not necessarily surprising as cattlemen 
embark on rebuilding herds in the growth 
phase of the cattle cycle.
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2016 OFFICERS
Jim Sitz, president & chairman of the Board, 9100 
MT Hwy. 91N; Dillon, MT 59725; cell: 406-925-
9888; JimSitz1@gmail.com; sitzangus@gmail.
com • Charlie Boyd II, vice president and vice 
chairman of the Board, 6077 Helena Rd., May’s 
Lick, KY 41055; cell: 606-584-5194; cboyd2@
maysvilleky.net • Kevin Yon, treasurer, PO Box 
737, Ridge Spring, SC 29129; cell: 803-622-4140; 
kyon@pbtcomm.net; pkevinyon@yahoo.com

2016 BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Terms expiring in 2016 — Tom Burke, Box 660, 
Smithville, MO 64089; cell: 816-853-2697; 
angushall3@earthlink.net • John Elbert Harrell, 
1343 Lee Rd. 157, Opelika, AL 36804; cell: 334-
524-9287; jhnharrell@gmail.com • Leo 
McDonnell Jr., 13 Bull Dr., Columbus, MT 59019; 
cell: 406-780-0176; leomcd@hotmail.com • John 
Pfeiffer Jr., 5103 W. Hwy. 51, Mulhall, OK 73063; 
cell: 405-880-0862; pfeiffer@agristar.net • Kevin 
Yon, PO Box 737, Ridge Spring, SC 29129; cell: 
803-622-4140; kyon@pbtcomm.net; pkevinyon@
yahoo.com

Terms expiring in 2017 — Jerry Connealy, Box 
96, Whitman, NE 69366; phone: 308-544-6552; 
jsconnealy@gmail.com • David A. Dal Porto, 694 
Bartlet Ct., Brentwood, CA 94513; cell: 925-250-
5304; dplangus@aol.com • John F. Grimes, 2594 
S.R. 73, Hillsboro, OH 45133; cell: 937-764-1198; 
mcfarms@cinci.rr.com; grimes.1@osu.edu • 
James W. Henderson, PO Box 156, Childress, TX 
79201; cell: 940-585-6171; jwhenderson@
hughes.net • Dave Nichols, 2188 Clay Ave., 
Bridgewater, IA 50837; phone: 641-369-2829; 
dave@nicholsfarms.biz

Terms expiring in 2018 — James S. Coffey, Box 
327, Hustonville, KY 40437; cell: 859-238-0771; 
james@branchviewangus.com • Chuck Grove, 

1919 Goshen Rd., Forest, VA 24551; cell: 816-
390-6600; chuckgrove64@hotmail.com • Mike 
McCravy, 34 Williamson Rd., Bowdon, GA 30108; 
cell: 770-328-2047; mmcattle@yahoo.com • Don 
Schiefelbein, 34897 717th Ave., Kimball, MN 
55353; cell: 303-324-5149; dschiefel@meltel.net 
• Mick Varilek, 29208 374th Ave., Geddes, SD 
57342; cell: 605-680-2555; varilekangus@
midstatesd.net  

Industry appointments — CAB Board, Dwight ‘Kip’ 
Palmer, Palmer Food Services, 900 Jefferson Rd., 
Rochester, NY 14623; office: 585-424-3210; 
kpalmer@palmerfoods.com • AGI Board liaison, 
Dr. Larry Kuehn, U.S. Meat Animal Research 
Center, P.O. Box 166, Clay Center, NE 68933; office: 
402-762-4352; larry.kuehn@ars.usda.gov • 
Foundation Board, Mark Duffell, PO Box 504, 
Aldie, VA 20105; cell: 703-930-1841; 
whitestonefarm@earthlink.net

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF
Allen Moczygemba, CEO; Richard E. Wilson, CFO; 
Diane Strahm, executive administrative assistant; 
Milford Jenkins, Angus Foundation president; Dan 
Moser, AGI president; Eric Grant, API president; 
Terry Cotton, vice president of sales; John Stika, 
CAB LLC president; Chris Stallo, vice president of 
operations

DEPARTMENTAL STAFF
Crystal Albers, director of communications; Eric 
Grant, director of public relations; Lou Ann 
Adams, director of information systems; Jason 
Kenyon, assistant director of information 
systems; Ginette Gottswiller, director of 
commercial relations; Kenny Miller, director of 
finance; Jaclyn Clark, director of events and 
education; Chelsey Smith, assistant director of 
events and education; Brenda Weigert, 
operations coordinator for member services

american angus association®
3201 Frederick Ave., Saint Joseph, MO 64506-2997; phone: 816-383-5100; fax: 816-233-9703; 

Office hours: (M-F) 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. (Central) • email: angus@angus.org  
home page: www.angus.org • facebook.com/americanangusassociation • twitter: @AngusAssoc

Strategic planning

While crafting a long-term 

plan requires a significant 

investment of time and 

effort, a useful plan provides 

a disciplined and strategic 

approach for identifying and 

ultimately achieving our goals. 
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